The Annual Meeting for the Civil Parish of Winterbourne was held at The Greenfield Centre on Monday, 11 April 2016 under the Chairmanship of the Chairman of the Parish Council, 

Cllr Tim Bowles.

Apologies for absence were received from P Hemmings, P Kembery, M Churchill, J Brain and P Willis.
Also present were B Serjent, A Giles, A Freke and D Lloyd. 
The Chairman thanked all Members and the public for attending.

The minutes of the meeting held on 13 April 2015 have been published and circulated and were confirmed as a true record.  

PROPOSED 
R Climmer  


SECONDED 
D Fletcher
Winterbourne Charities     Report by Diane Marriott.

The Winterbourne Charitable Trust originated from will bequests in the 17th Century. It was formally established under a Charity Commission Scheme dated 21 July 1997. It consists of five ecclesiastical and three non-ecclesiastical charities. Its’ aims are to help people in need and to promote educational needs of those under 25 years of age.

It covers the Civil Parish of Winterbourne and payments can only be made to those living within the Parish. Winterbourne Charitable Trust is administered by the Priest in charge, the P.C.C. and W.P.C.
Income from April 2015 to March 2016 was £195.00. The bank balance is currently £1010.00. 
We had 2 expenditures which were:

Winterbourne Scouts - £100

Winterbourne Early Years - £100

The amount of invested income is currently £4840.26. The Trustees can only disburse payments from the interest and donations received.

If the Trust were to fold, all monies left including the investment amount would be transferred to other charities with similar aims.

The Trustees would be grateful to receive any donations. 
Chairman’s Report     Report by Tim Bowles
	Winterbourne Parish Council is the elected body that represents the interests of all the parishioners who live in Winterbourne, Winterbourne Down, Hambrook and Frenchay.

In May 2015, 16 Parishioners were elected to serve as Parish Councillors for the four-year term to May 2019.

Twelve councillors who served during the last term were returned to serve again and they have been joined by John Brain, Jon Amos, Pam Willis and Mike Goodman. 

We have a good mix of experience and enthusiasm and I am grateful to all my fellow councillors who freely give their time to serve our community.

At last year’s meeting I recognised the four Parish Councillors who were retiring after a total of 99 years of service to Winterbourne Parish Council.

It is with great sadness that I report that during the last year, two of these former councilors, Thelma Smith and Peter Heaney passed away. 

The Parish Council paid tribute to both Peter and Thelma and it is fitting that we record our sympathy to both the families of Thelma and Peter at this Annual Parish Meeting.

The new Parish Council continues to meet on the first Monday of each month here at the Greenfield 
Centre.

We continue to operate two standing committees - the Planning Committee meets on the first and third Mondays of each month with occasional additional meetings being called should the need arise and the Finance & General Purposes Committee meet on the third Monday of each month.

The agendas for each of our meetings are posted on the public notice boards around the Parish and on the Parish Council website. The minutes of our meetings are also posted on the notice boards, published on the website and are available in the library.

Parishioners are encouraged to attend our meetings and their comments and input are always appreciated.

In addition to attending meetings of the Full Council and standing Committees, Councillors continue to represent the Parish Council on a wide range of outside bodies.

The Greenfield Centre is owned and operated by the Parish Council and is home of the Parish Council office where Parishioners are welcome to meet the Clerk to discuss Parish Council matters.

We have recently completed works to provide an additional entrance to the Greenfield Centre to improve the safety of pedestrians especially those who attend the popular Early Years Centre and Greenfield Club. 

The Parish Council will continue to improve the facilities at the Greenfield Centre, which provides an excellent venue for many vibrant and diverse community groups, clubs and associations.


Parishioners will recall that last year the Parish Council did not increase the total precept and I am delighted to report that due to further prudent management there will be no increase in the Parish precept total for the 2016/ 2017 financial year.

Whilst we have again frozen the Parish precept, we continue to make funds available to help support the excellent work that local organisations carry out throughout the Parish. Local Organisations who would like to apply for a grant should contact the Clerk’s office for an application form.

The Parish Council own and manage a number of assets around the Parish. 

We take pride in these assets and invest significant funds and resources in their management. 

As a Parish we are fortunate to have the historic and popular Frenchay Common and Whiteshill Common. 

We also have many other excellent facilities such as our three nature reserves, Winterbourne Recreation field and the Jubilee Allotments.

We have completed works to install mains water supply at the Jubilee Allotments and have re-fitted the kitchen in the Recreation Field Pavilion thank to grants we received from South Gloucestershire Council.

After an inspection the skateboard ramp was found to have become unsafe and as a result it has recently been removed. The Parish Council is interested to hear parishioner’s thoughts on any suitable use for the area of land at the Recreation Field.  

We have made significant investments at the Winterbourne Duck Pond after last summer’s unfortunate loss of fish. A new mains electricity supply and aerator have been installed. A new volunteer Pond Warden has been appointed and the Frome Valley Angling Club has agreed to take on the management of the Water with the Parish Council continuing to manage the surrounding land.

Last year I acknowledged Frank Smith’s work developing our Nature Reserves and Community Woodlands. 

In October I was delighted that Frank and his wife joined us when we opened the new ‘Frank Smith bridge’ at Newleaze in recognition of the 34 years he has spent working tirelessly at Monks Pool, Bradley Brook and Newleaze.

The Parish Council has agreed to work with neighbouring Parishes to provide new youth services. 
In 2007 David Lloyd qualified as a South West Ambulance Service Community First Responder for Winterbourne and the surrounding area.

Since then David has worked tirelessly in this voluntary role and we are all grateful for the amazing work he does.

David kindly came to address the Parish Council last year as we were considering installing Public access defibrillators. I am pleased to confirm that we have recently installed three Public Access Defibrillators which are about to be registered with the ambulance service so they can be used in future emergencies. In addition to this Parish Councillors and staff have recently undertaken CPR training.

The Parish Council continues to publish a quarterly newsletter that is distributed to each household. To further improve our communication with Parishioners we have been working on a new website which will soon be introduced as will be the use of both Facebook and Twitter.

I reported last year how The Parish Council recognises the challenges that our community faces with the future developments in Frenchay and the development of the land to the East of Harry Stoke. 

During the last year we have provided responses to consultations regarding the East of Harry Stoke developments and our Frenchay Parish Councillors continue to serve on the Frenchay Residents Liaison Group and will continue to work to help shape the future development of the Frenchay Hospital site.

We continue to work closely with the North Bristol Healthcare Trust regarding the old hospital site and look forward to the ownership of the green spaces ultimately passing to the Parish Council.

On behalf of Councillors and Parishioners I would like to express our thanks to the Clerk and her staff for all the hard work and support they provide throughout the year.

And finally may I take this opportunity to thank all the other Councillors for all their hard work and support during the last year and to again thank all Parishioners who voluntarily give their time to contribute to making our Parish such a good place for us all to live.

Planning Report 2016 by David Fletcher

The Planning Committee is made up from 2 members of the Frenchay Ward, 4 from the Winterbourne Ward and 2 from the Winterbourne Down and Hambrook Ward. The Councillors meet every 2 weeks to consider the plans submitted.

A total of 155 plans were submitted between 1st April 2015 and 31st March 2016.   

The breakdown of the plans is as follows:
                          Approved        Refused       Withdrawn       Awaiting Decision Total

Winterbourne        51                      6                   3                         7                        67

Winterbourne

Down/Hambrook  31                      4                   1                          8                        44

Frenchay              32                      1                   4                          7                        44
The Parish Council is grateful for the help given to us by South Gloucestershire Council with certain sites, for example the planned site at Frenchay for the Dings Crusaders Rugby Club.

The largest development in progress at present is at the former Frenchay Hospital site for new houses, and Phase 1 has been approved.   
Finance & General Purpose Committee   Report by Richard Climmer.

The Finance & General Purposes Committee consists of 2 members from Frenchay, 2 from     

Winterbourne Down and Hambrook, and 4 from Winterbourne.

The main functions of the Committee are:-

1. To monitor the Parish Council’s spend on a monthly basis.

2. To monitor the condition of the Parish Council’s many assets and to recommend and cost 

any remedial or improvement works to the Full Council.

3. To consider any Grant requests and to recommend action as appropriate.

4. To examine tenders for various projects as and when they arise.

5. Finally, to recommend to the Full Council the budget for the coming year.

Grants
We have given grants to numerous organisations, amongst those are:

                                                                                     £

Winterbourne Sports Association

4734.41

Hambrook Sports Club

4488.35

First Responder

55.00

Frenchay Flower Show

250.00

Replacement tables at All Saints

450.00

WADCA grant

940.00

St Peter’s Hospice 

200.00

St Michaels Rooms

2000.00

MS Therapy Unit

300.00

Winterbourne Down Carnival

250.00

Winterbourne Down Golden Circle 

200.00

Winterbourne Early Years Centre 

432.50

Gordon Blight in respect of flags 

100.00

Projects
The Frank Smith Bridge at Newleaze was restored and strengthened after vandalism. It was officially opened by Chairman Tim Bowles in September.

Following the loss of some of the fish at the Duckpond due to a lack of oxygen last summer, an oxygenating device has been installed. We have also had the pond declared an official Fishery and are delighted that Frome Valley Angling Club have taken over the management of the pond. This should hopefully ensure we do not get the same problem with the fish this year. An inflatable dinghy has also been purchased to assist with maintenance of the pond.

The skateboard ramp at the Recreation ground had to be removed for safety reasons. The Parish Council welcome any suggestions as to what sort of facility parishioners would like to see in its place.

Two water troughs have been obtained for the Jubilee Allotments and a bench erected in memory of Ida Cox.

I would like to thank Lyn for her efficient management of funds and projects. I would also like to thank the members of the Finance and General Purposes Committee for their collective expertise and their time which they give freely.

Winterbourne Community First Responder Report by David Lloyd
David Lloyd has been the South Western Ambulance Service NHS Trust (SWAST) Community First Responder (CFR) for Winterbourne and the surrounding area for the past 9 years.

A First Responder is an unpaid volunteer living and/or working in a community who is trained by the Ambulance Service to provide basic emergency care to seriously ill patients until an Ambulance can get to the scene. Dave works as an integral part of the Ambulance Service Team. Winterbourne Parish Council funded a medical kit and defibrillator which is dedicated to the Parish and has been in constant use ever since.

Dave has provided 10,611hrs of First Responder cover since he started and has been called out 1217 times. The demand for Dave's services is more-or-less continuous but can be extremely variable at times. For the time-being Dave remains the only Winterbourne based CFR.

The former Great Western Ambulance Service was taken over by SWAST on 1st Feb 2013 and S. Glos CFRs are now part of a much enlarged Ambulance Service covering the SW. Inevitably this led to a period of change for S. Glos CFRs which was a little unsettling at times but this has now settled down. CFRs are supported by a management structure of ambulance service Officers, Paramedics and others, with monthly training sessions. As part of the changes Dave was appointed Unit Leader to help SWAST manage S. Glos CFRs.

S. Glos CFRs are located in Winterbourne, Frampton Cotterell, Coalpit Heath, Bradley Stoke(3), Little Stoke, Emerson's Green, Downend, Almondsbury, Pucklechurch, Chipping Sodbury and Kingswood(2).

SWAST has implemented several initiatives to increase the effectiveness of CFRs. This includes computerised auto-dispatch, increased scope of calls for CFRs, enhanced skills, refreshed the paediatrics training, upgraded the communications to the emergency services digital Airwave pagers and removed the geographic limits. The new pagers allow CFRs to respond from almost any location within SWAST leading to increased availability.

Winterbourne Parish Council has continued to support Dave with a small grant for additional equipment purchased via SWAST.
AOB
A Giles is still concerned regarding the amount of litter in the area and is hoping to have collected 90 sacks of litter by the Queen’s birthday.

B. Serjent is concerned that Mill Lane and Worrrells Lane are becoming regular dumping grounds for rubbish. He advised that South Gloucestershire Council are always very quick to clear the problem when notified.

A. Freke thanked the Parish Council for its continuing support of the Tuckett Museum. The museum was officially opened on April 29th 2000 by Cllr. Allan Higgs. Since opening the museum has had 27,000 visitors and double that number visiting their web site from around the world. A Freke advised the purchase of the Museum is still to be completed. 
T Bowles thanked all Parish Cllrs, Lyn and her staff for all of their work during the last year.

The meeting concluded at 8.05pm.



	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	


